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August 16, 1991

FEDERAL EXPRESS

Mr. Patrick Sharpe

Compliance Specialist o
Premerger Notification Office nr
Bureau of Competition, Room 303 s
Federal Trade Commission .
Washington, D.C. 20580 <o =

Dear Mr. Sharpe: Coh g

),‘i\crn S
I am writing to confirm your oral advice last week that 0

premerger notification is not required in connection with the . "{

transaction summarized below. As WyiiillENNERNNER 2nd (U

I explained to you, the transaction under consideration involves L

the sale of certain health care facilities by a corporation which

currently owns and operates them (the "Seller"). The facilities

will be acquired from the Seller by a real estate investment trust

which invests in income producing health care related real estate

(the -"REIT"). The REIT will immediately lease the facilities to a

recently organized corporation (the "Tenant"), which will operate

the facilities for its own account and pay rent to the REIT. As

< s,

we described, the lease will provide for an initial term of S
fifteen years and options to extend the lease for up to an I
additional twenty-five years. The lease will also provide the G

Tenant a purchase option at the end of the lease term to acquire
the facilities at the greater of 95% of the then fair market value
or 130% of the REIT's adjusted purchase price.

You have advised that, as the sale to the REIT is in the
ordinary course of the REIT's business, provided that the lease
constitutes a bona fide lease, and not a vehicle to retain a
disguised security interest, premerger notification is not
required in connection with the above described transaction. 1In
connection with the determination as to whether the lease is a
bona fide lease, you indicated that the most important criterion
was whether the lease term lasted for substantially the entire
useful life of the property. I noted to you that the form of the
lease will be a so-called "triple net lease", requiring the Tenant
to maintain the facilities. I am informed that with proper
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maintenance the useful life of health care facilities such as
those which will be subject to the lease can be indefinite and
certainly should well exceed fifty vears. It would, therefore,
appear that you would consider the lease to be a "bona fide" lease
and that, accordingly, premerger notification will not be required
in connection with this transaction.

e

After you have had an opportunity to review this letter,
please call me at mif I have misstated your advice,
with any questions o discuss the necessity for
premerger notification in connection with the transaction

described in this letter.

Ve trul ours,
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